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REPUBLIC OF MALTA

Statement delivered by H.E Dr. John Paul Grech
Permanent Representative of the Republic of Malta to the UN and other International Organisations in Geneva

22nd Session of the UPR Working Group 4-15 May 2015
Review of Libya

Malta welcomes and appreciates the Libyan Delegation's participation in this important forum, in spite of the ongoing internal strife that contributes to an unprecedented humanitarian disaster of the first degree.

Malta reiterates its continued support to the United Nations Secretary General Special Representative, Bernardino Leon, for his sterling and untiring efforts in seeking a political solution to the crisis in Libya. Malta remains committed towards a comprehensive political agreement that leads to an end of political and military conflict in Libya. The pathway to peace progress and prosperity in Libya rests simply in political dialogue. The solution remains firmly in the hands of the Libyans themselves.

Postponing decisions will only serve to destabilize further the country and, consequently, exacerbates the spread of terrorism and extremism, fuelling in the process an already tragic situation of enormous proportions in the Mediterranean. We cannot remain complacent when faced with the loss of so many lives at sea. These deaths weigh heavily on our conscience. The international community needs to act and act fast.

Within this context, Malta, as a friendly neighbour, urges all Libyans to:

(1) Unite in the interests of the security, stability and future prosperity of their country; and

(2) Involve civil society organisations actively and directly in the implementation of confidence building measures, particularly those relating to the humanitarian aspect.
